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Date

Mr./Ms

Project

Dear Mr./Ms. X

The Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) is planning improvements to Route X in XX County at the (location or bridge).  Final plans for these improvements cannot be developed until required environmental studies have been completed.  

This letter seeks your support and cooperation with an archeological and architectural survey along Route X, which is necessary to comply with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.  These federal laws require the MoDOT to consider the effects this project might have on historic properties.  The surveys are needed to identify and evaluate historic properties in the project area that might be impacted by federally funded highway improvements.

In the near future a MoDOT would like to begin an archeological and architectural survey of the project area.  We are asking each property owner along the affected section of Route X grant us permission to enter the part of their property adjacent to the planned highway improvements for the purposes of identifying and evaluating historic sites and properties.

The archeological survey will include excavation of “shovel tests” which are small hand dug holes about a foot wide and up to 24” deep or auger tests which are 8” diameter holes up to 6’ deep.  In most areas “shovel tests” or auger tests will be excavated at 50 or 100-foot intervals.  The excavated soil will be examined for artifacts and other evidence or prehistoric or early historic archaeological sites and will then be immediately replaced.  Shovel testing will be confined to areas of proposed new right of way.  All holes will be backfilled.  

The architectural survey will include photographing buildings adjacent to the highway within view of the planned improvements.

MoDOT employees respect private property and will make every effort to avoid damage to your property.  The Highways and Transportation Commission is prepared to reimburse property owners for damage to corps or other property that may result form this work.  

With this letter we are requesting permission to enter your property to perform the necessary survey.  We request that you questions and concerns regarding this project be directed to XX, MoDOT’s Project Manager at our toll free number 1-888-ASK-MODOT or (XXX) XXX-XXXX.

Sincerely,

XXX

























Our mission is to provide a world-class transportation experience that delights our customers and promotes a prosperous Missouri.

